
Palmyra Historic Preservation Commission 

November 21, 2019 

Meeting Minutes 

 

Present:  J. Elliott, C. Daly, E. Drake, M. Haskins, J. Robbins 

 

Meeting was called to order at 7:19 pm. 

 

Motion to approve July minutes was made by J. Elliot, seconded by J. Robbins, and approved 

unanimously. 

 

The co-chairs for 2020 of the Commission will be J. Elliott and C. Daly. 

 

Discussion 1:  proposal of possible future local landmarks was discussed.  J. Robbins will draft a letter to 

some owners of possible landmarks for discussion at the January 2020 meeting.  This letter will also be 

the basis of a newspaper article.  The PHPC will invite prospective owners to a meeting.  Information on 

tax credits, state and national grants will be researched by E. Drake.  The February 20 meeting was 

proposed as an informational meeting on this topic 

 

Discussion 2:  possible topic for meetings through August were discussed.  January – input and 

presentation  discussion for February meeting; February meeting – see above; March – part II of 

February meeting to discuss the how and why of local designation; April – spotlight month, discussion of 

inventory of designated homes; May – Preservation month, prepare articles for Wayne times, Finger 

Lakes Times; June – J. Elliott to find out if someone from Zion Episcopal could do a presentation; July – J. 

Elliott to ask (? Dick Green) if someone from LDS could do a retrospective on the Hill Cumorah pageant; 

August – no meeting. 

 

Discussion 3:  misc. discussions.  (1) E. Drake will ask the town clerk if the historian will be replaced; (2) 

E. Drake will ask the village clerk who is the current owner of the Griffith House and how to get in touch 

with that person; someone will find out the person to contact about a possible Garlock House 

presentation;  C. Daly will complete the annual CLG report. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30. 

 

 

 

 


